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00:00
Hey, everyone, welcome to another episode of legendary leaders. So we have been doing
a mini series on helping female business leaders take their businesses, over a million
dollars a year in revenue. And we continue to say the staggering numbers around the fact
that 40% of us own businesses are owned by women. But only 1.2% of those are earning
over a million dollars a year. And that's just crazy. So let's be part of the solution to that
let's take our businesses and propel them forward and get them to generate the revenue
that we know they can make. Right? Because here's the thing. We know they can make
the revenue Because ultimately, we know they can have the impact that we want our
businesses to have. Right. That's ultimately what we're talking about here. Financial
measure is a measure of the impact that we're having. Right. And we talked about that
already when we talked about the fact that some of us shy away from talking about
money. Well, no more. We've already talked about that. We've addressed that in a
previous episode. Now let's go ahead and dive into this episode, where we're focusing on
the fact that some women, especially those women who aren't moving their businesses
forward who aren't yet making a million dollars. One of the barriers to getting there is the
fact that they're not learning from other people. Okay. So what does that mean? Let's talk
about that for a second. So, women, right, and I am definitely one of those. We can be
prideful at times. Now. Everyone can be prideful. That's not, I'm not. I'm not saying that.
You know, men aren't everyone can be prideful. But remember how we talked about the
fact that it's very difficult for us, in general, as women to let go of some of the
responsibilities that we feel both at work and at home? We feel as though we need to
solve all the problems have all the answer because everyone was relying on us to do that.
Well, it's the same story. In our businesses, you know, we feel as though because we've
created this business, we've created this baby, that we need to continue to make it
flourish. And we should have the answers all within ourselves. Now, our villain plays a big
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part of that, right? Our villain constantly tells us that we created this business, we should
have all the answers. If we don't have all the answers, and we don't know how to move our
businesses forward, then that is a failure on our part, and we should just give up, right? I'm
not sure if your villain whispers that in your ear. I have heard a lot of women confirm that.
That's what their self doubt inner villain is telling them. Right. And so that's one of the
pieces the other piece is that sometimes in certain situations, we can be prideful in the
fact that we should have had the answer to that. But we brush it off. We we give ourselves
a pass, but we also act as though we Do it. So let's think about this for a second. What are
some examples there? Oh, crap, I forgot that person's name. Well, I'll just limp through it.
You know, I'll just play it off. Well, there's a lot of us that do that, right. I mean, you get in a
ton of different scenarios, and it's hard to remember everyone's name. And so sometimes
people just sort of fake it until someone else says their name like, Oh, yeah, that's right.
Mary. Got it. Okay, perfect. Right. So that's a normal human thing. Sometimes it's, Oh, I
forgot to make that phone call. It can wait until tomorrow. No big deal, right, too. Well, I
forgot to stop by the store. I meant to grab this item so that I can make dinner well,
nobody's gonna know that I plan to make that for dinner. Let's just make everyone happy
and do takeout, right? So what we do is, it's our strength to look at something and say,
Well, here's how I can solve it. No big deal. But it's also one of our weaknesses because if
we constantly feel as though we can push past something thing without acknowledging
the fact that we've got to learn. We've got to overcome some of these weaknesses, these
barriers in our memories or our, you know, our agendas or our lives, then we're going to
use that in our business. Okay? When we look at our life, and we think, oh, no big deal,
here's, here's how I can fix that. And we think we've solved the problem. that's ultimately
what happens, oh, no big deal. I can just solve it this way. And we check that box and we
move forward, and it becomes a very small, miniscule piece of the day. And we move
forward. Now. That's what makes us resilient. That's resiliency, right? We can overcome
those barriers were Don't let it get us down, and we move forward. But what I would tell
you is that it also can cause a mindset of, I don't need anyone's help. I've always been able
to figure it out anything that got in my way, I solved that situation in some capacity. And
because we think about all these little pieces that pop in our law a pop up in our lives that
way, then we can continue to go down the pathway of I got this. I've got this no big deal.
I've got it. I mean, anything that pops up, I find a way to solve it. No big deal. But here's
the thing. I know that you can figure it out as you go. There's no doubt. I know you can. But
what you don't realize whenever you tackle it in that capacity is that you are waiting to
make the mistake or have that event pop up to then figure it out. A coach or a mentor.
They are people that has been there. They've been there and they've done that. Okay. Not
a cheerleader. Now this is really important. people confuse coaches and cheerleaders
cheerleader stand by the side say yeah, you can do it go. But a coach is very clear.
They've been where you have been and they say, look, here's what's on the horizon. You
can't see it yet because you haven't gone down this road. But I have Here's what you need
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to be aware of, you need to be aware of that across this about, you know, going over this
hill, there's going to be a huge pothole. And if you don't stick around it, you're going to
actually get stuck. Your car is going to fall into that hole because it's pretty deep, and
you're not going to be able to get your vehicle out of it. A coach helps you see what you
can't see and prepares you for it. So instead of you waiting to come across a mistake, and
then fix it, your coach looks at you and says, look, here's what you're going to face next.
Here's the best way to handle that. And so what has to happen is, if you're solving it on
your own, you're going 2025 miles an hour, you're crawling, you're going super slow,
because you can't see and you don't know what's ahead of you and you don't want to
make a mistake. So you're going very slow, below the speed limit with a coach who can
tell you what's ahead, because they've already been down that road. You can go 55 miles
an hour and avoid the pothole and keep going without losing speed. That's what a coach
gives you. But many women don't want to ask for help, because we've taught ourselves
that we have it, we should have it, we need to have it as our responsibility to own it. And
so we we talk ourselves out of getting the benefit of learning from other people's
experience. And there's nothing wrong with that. We should absolutely embrace it. We
should be looking at each other as female business leaders and saying, how did you solve
that problem? How did you get across that you're three years ahead of me? What did you
do when you're in my shoes? We should be confident enough to ask those questions.
Asking for help getting a coach getting a mentor. That doesn't mean that we can't run our
business. That doesn't mean that we're weak or that we failed. It means that we're smart.
It means that instead of making the mistakes that other people have made, we're going
to use their knowledge to our benefit. We're going to run faster. It's exactly the reason why
I personally exist as a coach, I would much rather teach you all the things that I've learned
in my 14 years plus of business experience, so that you can take what I know and run even
faster and get there faster than I did. I want to empower you to do that. That's why
coaches coach, and that's what you want is a benefit. So don't hold yourself back.
Thinking that you don't need a coach or mentor. We all need them. I have had them
throughout my career. You need to have one so if you don't have one, and your business is
definitely below a million dollars. Learn. Go the 55 don't go to 25. Okay, that is that is the
nugget of this episode. Okay. Can you solve it on your own? Let's go back. Let's let's go
through this for a second. Can you solve the problems on your own? Yes, no one is ever
going to say that you can't. But should you do it on your own? That answer is no. You can
run faster and you can have avoid the pitfalls of a business with a coach or a mentor. So,
the call to action today, the thing that I want you to do, the thing that I need you to do
from this lesson is I want you to look in the mirror right? gut check. And I want you to ask
yourself, Am I trying to do all of it on my own because I have this idea of responsibility in
my brain. But am I going so slow because I'm trying to be careful and not make mistakes,
that I'm actually damaging my business, I'm holding my business back. Where if I can get
a coach who's already been there, done that he or she can help me run faster.
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09:40
That person can help me run faster and I can absolutely take my business to the next
level. I can get out of the startup phase, and propel myself into the growth phase. I need
you to look in the mirror and ask yourself that question. If you're struggling to get to a
million plus, is this your barrier? And if you don't have a coach or mentor, the answer is
Yes, so get one. Now, I'm going to leave you with that, I want you to think through it, that's
pretty deep. realize this too many people say that they don't have the money for a coach
or a mentor. And I want to tell you that you can't afford not to have one of them.

10:21
And so that's my lasting thought for you.

10:24
You're not going to get as get to the endpoint as fast as you want to. You may run into too
many barriers, you may run into a barrier or a roadblock that is too large for you to
overcome, because you've never faced it before. And you're willing to need help. Instead
of waiting to get to that point where you hit that wall, and you don't know where to turn,
bring someone in who helps you avoid the wall together. That's my guidance for you in this
episode. I can't wait to talk to you tomorrow. And we'll go through the next mistake that
female business leaders make that prevent them from Getting to a million dollars plus in
their business. Go and be legendary.
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